
 

 

 

 

 

 

Published on August 20, 2020 

 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 

CITY OF KINGSVILLE (KLEBERG COUNTY) 

TEXAS COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

 

The City of Kingsville will hold a public hearing at 5:00pm on August 24, 2020, at the Helen Kleberg Groves 

Community Room at City Hall at 400 W. King Ave., Kingsville, Texas, regarding the submission of an 

application to the Texas Department of Agriculture for a Texas Community Development Block Grant Program 

(TxCDBG) grant. The purpose of the meeting is to allow citizens an opportunity to discuss the citizen 

participation plan, the development of local housing and community development needs, the amount of 

TxCDBG funding available, all eligible TxCDBG activities and the past TxCDBG funds. The City encourages 

citizens to participate in the development of this TxCDBG application and to make their views known at this 

public hearing. Citizens unable to attend this meeting may submit their views and proposals to Uche Echeozo, 

Director of Planning and Development Services at ‘The Cottage’ 410 W. King Avenue, Kingsville TX 78363. 

Persons with disabilities that wish to attend this meeting should contact the City Hall to arrange for assistance. 

Individuals who require auxiliary aids or services for this meeting should contact the City Hall at least two days 

before the meeting so that appropriate arrangements can be made. The City of Kingsville and the Helen Kleberg 

Groves Community Room are wheelchair accessible and have accessible parking spaces available. Requests for 

accommodations or interpretive services must be made 48 hours prior to this meeting.  Please contact the City Secretary's 

office at 361/595-8002, FAX 361/595-8024 or E-Mail mvalenzuela@cityofkingsville.com for further information on 

accommodations or interpretive services. (Para más información en español, comuníquese con Stephannie 

Resendez, 361-595-8055). Due to the COVID pandemic, the City also provides alternative means of 

participation as noted below.  

 
**AUDIENCE AND PRESENTER SOCIAL DISTANCING AND PUBLIC TESTIMONY AND PUBLIC HEARING 
INPUT AT PUBLIC MEETINGS OF THE CITY COMMISSION. To reduce the chance of COVID-19 
transmission, public meetings will be held in a manner intended to separate, to the maximum practical extent, 
audience and presenters from personal contact with members of Community, City Staff, and City Commission. 
Public testimony and public hearing input for Public Comment and all items on the agenda at public meetings 
of the City Commission shall be provided in written format and presented to the City Secretary and/or designee 
prior to the start of each meeting of the City Commission. This testimony and/or public input shall be in 
accordance with the City Secretary’s instructions, which shall be posted on the City Secretary’s outdoor public 
bulletin board at City Hall and on the City website and allow for electronic submission. The written public 
testimony shall be provided to members of the City Commission prior to voting on measures for that meeting. 
Written testimony shall be limited in accordance with the City Secretary requirements and shall be placed into 
the record of each meeting. This written testimony shall serve as the required public testimony pursuant to 
Texas Government Code section 551.007 and shall constitute a public hearing for purposes of any public 
hearing requirement under law. The meeting may be held telephonically or via videoconference; and, if so 
conducted, the public may participate remotely by following the instructions of the City Secretary which would 
be posted on the City Secretary’s outdoor public bulletin at City Hall and on the City website. 

 

Conference Line call: 1 (415) 655-0001 and  

when prompted type access code: 126 210 9951 # 

OR 

Live Videostream: http://www.cityofkingsville.com/webex 

Planning and Development Services 

410 W King 

Kingsville, TX 78363 

PH: 361-595-8093 

http://www.cityofkingsville.com/webex


 

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Uche Echeozo 

Director of Planning 

and Development Services                                             

                                                                                                                  
 

 


